
   

 

The Burtonian 
 

Burton in Lonsdale 

Village Newsletter Number 88 

October / November 2018 

PRICE: 25p / FREE to residents 

There is a separate ‘flyer’ enclosed with this edition outlining the forthcoming films in the 

current season of the Film Nights, hopefully this will be easier to refer to . 

As ever, please forward any news, articles and announcements and comments to :- 

burton.news@gmail.com 
 

David & Marilyn       

www.burton-in-lonsdale.net   

www.burtonshop.co.uk 

www.burtonsports.co.uk 

www.burton-in-lonsdale-village-hall.co.uk 

Village 

 Websites  … 

THE VILLAGE SHOP 

We have had a great summer in the shop, Thanks to some fantastic weather and lots of 

visitors to the village. 

We've had an amazing selection of locally grown Fruit and Veg donated to shop, over the 

last few months, and we would like to say a Big Thank You to everyone who brought the 

produce in. It is a great help to the shop! 

We are always happy to take any special orders, anyone may require, and I hardly dare 

mention Christmas, but we will be taking orders for Turkeys etc, as usual. 

If anyone isn't able to come to the shop and requires anything delivering, we are always 

happy to do so. 

We get new greetings cards all the time, and will have a good selection of Christmas cards 

arriving soon! 

We have new offers every month, so its worth a look! 

Look forward to seeing you soon, 

From All at the Village Shop 

And do look up the various Facebook pages of the Village, the 

Shop, the Village Hall, Sports, Stay & Play, the Punchbowl …...  
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Regular Events 

Lonsdale Archers  autumn/winter: early starts on Sundays from 1pm, and Monday eve-

nings from 7pm      

Table Tennis  every Tuesday & Thursday 10:00—11:00 Village Hall 

Circuit Training : Wednesdays / 7-8pm / Oct 3rd / Contact: Mark on 01524 264879 or  

07843 187744 or markchristie101@outlook.com.  See P4 

Stay & Play most Thursday mornings 10:00 – 12:00 All Saints Church 

October 4th, 11th, 18th.  November 8th, 15th, 22nd, 29th.                                       see P28 

Coffee Morning every Friday   from 10:30 Methodist Church 

 - charity donations welcome 

Run in the Park Every Saturday at 09:30   Rec. Field 

Lonsdale Wheelers: regular club rides.  Club Secretary Ian Clarke 

 Contact: clarkeian@me.com  

Dear Editors 

I would like to draw attention to a problem that seems to be occurring more frequently 

involving cars parking on Chapel Hill close to the junction with Low Street and Leeming 

Lane.  Cars coming down Chapel Hill, and especially those turning into Leeming Lane, need 

to be able to see down the hill to check if cars are coming up.  Cars parked close to the junc-

tion preclude this and if you are turning into Leeming Lane you sometimes have to do it 

blind and hope that anyone coming up the hill is complying with the 20 mph speed limit and 

will be able to slow down further.  Since most of us on Leeming Lane use it one way to avoid 

coming out onto the hill, for similar reasons coming the other way from The Green is not an 

option, nor is turning in the lane easy enough to make coming and going via The Green an 

attractive alternative. 

I sympathise with anyone trying to find a car parking space close to their house in Burton 

but I am concerned that I and mine or others may be involved in an accident.  I have spoken 

to Andy McClurg and understand that he agrees there is an issue.  However, North Yorks. CC 

are unlikely to put down double yellow lines. Enforcement of limits on parking on all junc-

tions would only push cars around the village.  May I therefore ask residents to be aware 

and to think twice before parking close to this particular junction. 

John Keen 

MORE DIARY DATES 

01.Dec   NEW issue of the Burtonian  

02.Dec 20:00  Music Night - admission £2 Burton Village Hall 

05.Dec 21:00  Quiz Night in the Pub Punchbowl 

06.Dec 19:30  Burton WI  Burton Village Hall 

08.Dec 18:30  Burton Village Hall Panto : Dick Whittington see P20 

11.Dec 19:00  Film Night : The Greatest Showman see P20 & flyer 

13.Dec 19:30  Dominoes Burton Village Hall 
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

date start finish event notes 

02.Oct 19:30  Film Night : Edie (film starts at 19:30) see P20 & flyer 

04.Oct 19:30  Burton WI see P9 

05.Oct 20:00  Bentham Film Group see P21 

06.Oct   Burton WI : WI Group Show. Ingleborough 

07.Oct 11:00 12:00 Harvest Festival & lunch All Saints 

07.Oct 20:00  Music Night - admission £2 Burton Village Hall 

09.Oct 19:30 22:00 WW1 : The Dick, Kerr Ladies see P10 

10.Oct 21:00  Quiz Night in the Pub Punchbowl 

11.Oct 19:30  Dominoes Burton Village Hall 

14.Oct 18:00  GALA CONCERT : with BIBI HEAL see P25 

15.Oct 19:30  Ingleton Archaeology Group see P9 

18.Oct 19:30  Community Led Housing project Meeting see P 15 

20.Oct 14:30  Concert&Cakes : The Vassallo String Quintet see P18 

21.Oct 10:00 16:00 Book Fair see P6 

24.Oct 21:00  Quiz Night in the Pub Punchbowl 

25.Oct 19:30  Parish Council Meeting Burton Village Hall 

29.Oct 19:30  Ewecross Historical Society see P9 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

01.Nov 19:30  Burton WI  Burton Village Hall 

04.Nov 20:00  Music Night - admission £2 Burton Village Hall 

06.Nov 19:00  Film Night. THE WIPERS TIMES  (start 19:30) see P12 

07.Nov 21:00  Quiz Night in the Pub Punchbowl 

08.Nov 19:30  Dominoes Burton Village Hall 

10.Nov   Church open all morning All Saints 

10.Nov   WW1 : BLACK BURTON V BRADFORD CITY see P7 & P12 

10.Nov 14:00 18:00 WW1 : Community Concert see P12 

11.Nov 10:50  WW1 : REMEMBRANCE SERVICE see P12 

11.Nov   WW1 : EXHIBITION in All Saints’ Church see P12 

11.Nov   WW1 : LIGHTING OF THE BEACON see P12 

11.Nov 20:00  WW1 : HOT TRENCH STEW  the Punchbowl see P12 

17.Nov 14:30  Concert & Cakes All Saints Church 

18.Nov 14:00 19:00 BumbleBee Gallery in the Punchbowl see P32 

19.Nov 19:30  Ingleborough Archaeological Group see P9 

21.Nov 21:00  Quiz Night in the Pub Punchbowl 

22.Nov 19:30  Parish Council Meeting Burton Village Hall 

24.Nov 10:00 12:30 All Saints Advent Fair Burton Village Hall 

25.Nov 15:30  Eterni Amici in Longstaffe's see P7 

25.Nov 18:30  Gong Bath Burton Village Hall 

26.Nov 19:30  Ewecross Historical Society see P9 
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Lune Valley Community Swimming Pool  opens to critical acclaim- it’s not fake news! 

After 18 months of closure and last minute snags the refurbished and the UV fil-

tered Hornby swimming pool opened to the general public on Monday 3
rd

 September. 

Just in time for the new school year and already attracting a great deal of enthusiastic sup-

port and impressive visitor numbers.            

‘Superb,  fabulous, welcoming - a great family pool, the freshwater quality is fantastic’. etc. - 

just some of the comments to date! Don’t take our word for it, come and see for yourself. 

The new pool management team of Chris and Scott are looking forward to meeting you all.  

A seven day timetable and pricing is available at the pool and updated on the website, as 

new sessions are added, along with all other details. New bookings are flooding in and we 

welcome suggestions for any sessions from ‘learn to swim- all ages; specialist training, fit-

ness sessions to social and family parties’  Lots of new ideas - just let us have your thoughts. 

Apart from improved visitor numbers we still need to raise funds to cover the exceptional 

leakage repair costs and loss of revenues prior to re-opening.  The unique ‘Tag a Tile’ pro-

motion -which was launched at the Hornby Sheep show in Wray - garnered almost £600 

over the open weekend.  It is available to all Lune Valley residents and means that you can 

identify with your pool by ‘tagging’ a tile in your name, family members and/or friends.  The 

£1.00 Tile sponsorship Certificates can be purchased at the pool. 

But of course the main funding source is the Stakeholder Pledge without which we would 

not have been able to transfer ownership to the community.  We shall shortly be calling in 

this vital financial support and If you are still thinking about it please let us know and we can 

explain the stakeholder pledge option. 

Thank you all again for your generosity , patience, understanding and dedicated voluntary 

work without which none of this would have been possible.  Of course it’s still early days 

and sadly, like all rural facilities ; pubs, shops, cafes, post offices, buses etc., the golden rule 

has to be  ‘Use it or lose it’ 

It’s been a gruelling few months for all of us but together we’ve done it - we are back in 

business! 

Everything is going swimmingly so far and your support and encouragement has made it all 

worthwhile.. 

 Facebook - Lune valley swimming pool.:    Swimming Pool   Phone – 01524 805666 

 Email  poolmanager@lunevalleypool.com 

CIRCUIT TRAINING is back! 

Circuits is a long-time exercise class favourite, which works both upper and lower body 

through a mix of aerobic and resistance exercises. Sessions take place in the Village Hall in 

Burton in Lonsdale on Wednesday evenings from 7-8pm in five week blocks costing £23 

per block, payable on the first night. There is a maximum number of 20 per class so book-

ing in advance is essential to guarantee a place. Current participants range in age from 15 

to 68, with an even number of men and women. In the spring the classes move outdoors 

with a ‘boot camp’ theme. Next classes start on Weds Oct 3
rd

 for five weeks, followed by 

another block up to Christmas, then more scheduled in January onwards. Interested? Con-

tact: Mark on 01524 264879 or 07843 187744 or markchristie101@outlook.com. 
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Are you nervous about going to the dentist?   

Then chances are you’ve never come across a  

Dental Practice quite like ours. 

Crossbank Dental Care is a registered dental phobia practice 

and our friendly and professional team are guaranteed to 

make you feel at ease. 

There are many ways to improve your smile.  Modern solutions to most dental problems 

are often simple and painless.  

Contact us for a free no obligation discussion with one of our treatment  

co-ordinators. 

• Sedation for nervous patients  

• Replacement teeth - dental implants 

• Cosmetic and general dentistry 

• Invisible braces 

• Tooth whitening 

 

 Crossbank Dental Care 

 10 Captain French Lane, Kendal, LA9 4HP 

 Tel 01539 720820       www.crossbankdental.co.uk 

 

Inspiring trust, passion and care 

to deliver excellence to pets and 

their families. 

 

Lancaster 01524 32696 

Morecambe 01524 410867 

Milnthorpe 015395 62770 

Caton 01524 770615 

 

24 hours emergency service 

 

info@bayvets.co.uk 

www.bayvets.co.uk 
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A MATTER OF PERSPECTIVE 

Michael Lavelle 

The job of editing The Burtonian is not particularly onerous but it does consume about four/

five days of David’s and Marilyn’s time every couple of months, all voluntary.  As I did the 

job for a number of years I know what is involved, proof reading, formatting advertise-

ments, liaising with correspondents, juggling the contributions to ensure they fit and making 

certain that the finished article looks presentable, then getting it printed and distributed are 

just some of the tasks involved. It has never been part of the brief to censor submissions. I 

was somewhat saddened therefore to hear that one article in the last issue which was obvi-

ously written in light-hearted vein should cause the editors to be the subject of some cen-

sure. The fact that the article was written under a pseudonym caused almost as much dis-

tress as the content itself. 

Why this sudden reaction to one article? For the last thirteen years or so, on a fairly 

regular basis, it has been the objective of the Local Affairs Correspondent, the Environment 

Correspondent, the Rural Affairs Correspondent, the Apolitical Correspondent and the Fash-

ion Editor et al to bring a little light-hearted humour to the pages of The Burtonian.   

Accepting that a sense of humour is a personal thing and not everyone sees comedy in 

the same things, introducing an amusing element helps to differentiate The Burtonian from 

most other village magazines and I know that these articles have raised a smile or two over 

the years. Indeed, a number of people have even been kind enough to remark on the wit of 

some of these pieces, the April Fools in particular. 

As to the noms de plume, I believe they add something to the humour, I don’t believe 

the authors have been afraid to hide their names. On a personal note I have never felt the 

need to conceal my identity when it comes to concerns affecting the future of the village, as 

those who have attended Parish Council meetings and other public meetings concerning 

issues such as the closure of the school, the possible community purchase of the Punch 

Bowl, the possible closure of the shop and additional village housing can testify. For many 

years, through these pages and elsewhere, I have made my views known on the importance 

of village institutions, the Churches, the shop, the village hall and the pub. Without these 

vital elements all we are left with is a collection of houses. We failed to save the school, 

largely due to our own indifference.  

The point I am trying to make is that I am not aware of the same intensity and vigour 

being applied to important village issues as was applied to this frivolous article. For instance, 

also appearing in the last issue of The Burtonian was an article asking for new members for 

the Burton Village Shop Association and another asking for volunteers for the WW1 Centen-

ary Concert – I hope these articles generated as much interest, support and enthusiasm as 

the trivial nonsense about footwear, but somehow I doubt it. 

A husband and wife are watching "Who Wants To Be a Millionaire," and the husband 

winks and says, "Honey, let's go upstairs..."  

The wife says no, so the husband asks again. Again she says no.  

So the husband says, "Is that your final answer?" The wife says yes.  

The husband says, "Well, can I phone a friend?"  
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Longstaffe’s Educational Foundation 

Charity No. 506509 
 

Eterni Amici are a local duo with a national reputation fea-

turing soprano/pianist Laurie Ashworth and tenor/

saxophonist Spencer Moran.  They are well known in the 

area and have a large following. Spencer attended Giggles-

wick School and Laurie was the singing teacher there for 8 

years. On 25
th

 November 2018 at 3.30pm they will be per-

forming in Bentham Golf Club in Longstaffe’s Educational 

Foundation’s fifth annual concert. Their itinerary will include 

a variety of songs from well-known musicals, favourite opera 

pieces and modern day pop. (Tickets £12.50 from Bentham 

Golf Club, Temptations in High Bentham or ring 0772 003 

8637). 

Longstaffe’s Educational Foundation is a Bentham based 

charity committed to supporting the education of the young people in the area. It originated 

with a £200 bequest by a Mrs Longstaffe of York in 1713. The trustees award grants annu-

ally to young people up to the age of 25 years to promote their educational endeavours. The 

range of supported activities is considerable and help has been provided over the years in a 

variety of ways including extra tuition, books, and computers.  

Our young people are at the beginning of their passage through life and any enhancement 

of their education increases their potential. There are great opportunities to expand the 

support that we provide, but the funds of the charity are limited. The trustees, all commit-

ted local people, have in recent years set up various fundraising activities. The best known 

of these are the Christmas concert held in late November and the annual quiz night held in 

June. Both have now become annual fixtures in Bentham’s social calendar. 

Clive Story, Chairman 

WE NEED YOU! - VILLAGE REMEMBRANCE CENTENARY FOOTBALL MATCH 

Fancy playing in a very special football match? We are holding a Remembrance Centenary 

match in Burton in Lonsdale on Saturday Nov 10th at 10.30am, as part of the village remem-

brance centenary weekend of events. The aim of the match is to recreate the period of 

World War One football by playing a match in retro (period) kits, one team in the local vil-

lage colours of the time (Black Burton) and one from a team in the top flight around the 

start of WW1 (Bradford City). 

There will also be a period soup kitchen operating during the match, and crosses com-

memorating those from the village who died in service (some of whom may have been 

Bradford City fans as one of the nearest top flight era clubs to the village) will be placed 

around the outside of the pitch. Match commentary will also be provided giving a historical 

overview of the football of the time. 

So if you fancy playing in a fun, friendly informal fixture, we’d love to hear from you! 

Contacts: Mark 07843 187744 markchristie101@outlook.com or Paul Gib-

son pgibson68@hotmail.co.uk 
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Burton-in-Lonsdale WI Report August/September 2018 

Our guest in August was Jean Argles from Hornby speaking about her time in the  FANYs, or 

the First Aid Nursing Yeomanry. This organisation was considered to be ‘the finishing school 

for espionage’ - women at war. Jean told us the circumstances which led to her joining the 

FANYs. This organisation and its uniform is the oldest of the Women’s Services, starting 

after the Boer War when trained nurses were needed in the field. Jean wished to contribute 

to the war effort when her older sister Pat joined the WRENS.  As her father, Colonel Cary 

Owtram, had been taken prisoner in the Far East, her mother refused to let Jean join up , 

but she became a cypher officer. She told us that her interviewers were looking for people 

with a spark and ability to work independently. 

 She told us about her first posting, leaving England on the Atlantic Convoy with no idea 

where her destination lay, although she and her group were told to pack for a  warm cli-

mate. She remembered sailing through the straits of Gibraltar, seeing lights on the African 

coast and total darkness on the European side.  Arriving in Alexandria (Sue and Rick’s best 

guess, as Jean couldn’t remember!) and her suitcase missing, she quickly adapted to life in 

Cairo, where there was no rationing in force. Later she travelled to Italy via Benghazi and 

Malta, being allowed to sit at the controls of the RAF plane and making the unsuspecting 

passengers very sick. One of the things she remembered best was the beautiful almond 

blossom around Bari. It transpired that Brian Woolnough had been stationed there. She 

reminisced about the Opera House and performances of Madame Butterfly, meeting Tito 

who was accompanied by an enormous dog, and travelling to Florence from Rome in a truck 

which was carrying corpses. She said it felt like being on holiday, although there were no 

tourists and she and her friend could hear gunfire. During her time she dealt with agents, 

but it felt like being part of a forgotten army in the Mediterranean because the main thea-

tre of war had moved to North-west Europe. 

 When her father was released from the Camps on the Burma Railway he came home by 

sea. He had been Camp Commandant and by superb diplomacy had helped to ensure the 

survival of many of the prisoners. At great risk to himself he recorded events in detail, and 

eventually Jean and her sister pushed for his memoirs to be published: ‘1000 Days on the 

River Kwai’. 

Jean summed up by saying she had a very adventurous time but had had to grow up very 

quickly. 

Margaret Owen gave the vote of thanks, echoing Jean’s early comment about her exploits 

seeming like a magic carpet ride not only for her at the time but also for the captivated au-

dience. 

In September, 4 members had a thoroughly enjoyable outing to Lowther Park where the 

restoration works and new garden developments were much admired. For the evening 

meeting, Heather had been able to persuade the owners of the 1657 Chocolate House, Ken-

dal to come and talk to us about the history of the building, chocolate making and then give 

a chocolate tasting session, which proved very popular judging from the queue to buy prod-

ucts afterwards. Joan and Gavin have decided to stop their informative talks, so we were 

very lucky to secure them for their last engagement. It was good to have a large audience 

for their visit. Margaret Gibson gave the vote of thanks. 
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Jill, Sue, Carolyn and Mary went to the Group Fun Night at Low Bentham and managed to 

acquit themselves by coming a respectable third in the quiz. There are several Burton en-

tries for the Ingleborough Group WI Show at the Community Centre on October 6
th

. Future 

events booked include the Autumn meeting at Coniston Cold, Christmas at Harewood and a 

Christmas Show at Gargrave. Some members who have been rehearsing with the Federation 

Rock Choir will be performing at Ripon Cathedral in December. 

The October meeting on 4
th

 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm will be a demonstration of paper-

making and sale of related items. 

The programme for monthly meetings in 2019 is now complete and we would love to wel-

come new members, our regular visitors and anyone else who is interested to join us. 

Sue Thompson 

Village Hall 

Not much to report this month from your Village Hall.  The students at UCLA are again 

discussing coming to assist with a design from a small extension.  If that falls through is 

there an architect in the village willing to help us, pro bono (ish). 

A new play is being discussed for the spring- possibly My Brilliant Divorce by Geraldine 

Aron. Any thoughts? 

Once again we give our thanks to Rique for putting up the new kitchen door, it makes a 

big difference. 

Don't forget that the regular events are open to everyone, table tennis, film nights,  music 

evening and of course, the monthly Parish Council meetings. See the village website for 

more details. 

Andy in the Chair. 

Ewecross Historical Society  

Meets last Monday in the month at the Methodist Chapel, Station Road, Bentham at  7.30pm 

 

Monday 29th October        Jim Brightman       Traditional Buildings in the Yorkshire Dales 

 

Monday 26th November     Fiona Edmonds     The North West in the Anglo-Scandinavian Period  

 

Ingleborough Archaeological Group 

Meets 3
rd

 Monday in the month at Ingleton Community Centre at 7.30pm 

 

15 October Short AGM followed by Miles Johnson, Yorkshire Dales NP Archaeological  

  Officer Every Barn Tells a Story 

 

19 November    Gill Hey The Neolithic in the North West 

Have a look at the “Coming Events” page on the Village website which has information 

about all dates & events (where available) and more.  We will try to keep it up to date.  

Keep an eye on www.burton-in-lonsdale.net  
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WOMEN PLAYING FOOTBALL? 

Next thing you know, they’ll be demanding equality… 

 

 
 

TUESDAY 9 OCTOBER, BURTON IN LONSDALE VILLAGE HALL, 7.30pm 

Pride of Preston, The Dick, Kerr Ladies 1917-1965 
 

Forget Barcelona, author Gail Newsham claims that the Dick, Kerr Ladies is the most suc-

cessful football team in the world.  Formed by munitions workers in Preston in 1917, the 

team has quite a story to tell.  Come and listen to Gail, the team’s official biographer, tell it.  

It’s a tale that has particular resonance this year, as we mark not only the centenary of the 

end of the First World War, but also the centenary of the Representation of the People Act 

– for all its limitations, a milestone in the history of equal rights. And then of course there 

was the World Cup…  So Gail’s presentation will appeal to history buffs, suffragettes, soccer 

enthusiasts of both sexes – and those who simply like a good story, particularly if it has a 

theme of overcoming prejudice.  There will be refreshments and an opportunity to talk to 

Gail afterwards.  Tickets £4 on the door (subject to availability) or £3.50 in advance from 

Burton Village Shop – on sale from late September. 

The Coffee Morning held in the Village Hall on 22nd October raised £377 which will go to-

wards the expenses of maintaining the Parish Church.  Thank you to all who attended and 

helped. 

All Saints Church Wardens . 
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Ladies Mobile Hairdresser 

  Kerry Taylor           call or text mobile 

  Experienced Hair Stylist    07786 090463 

 
 

Holiday Cottage and Caravan Park 
 

Cottage with stunning views sleeps 4 
 

A 5 and a 6 berth static caravan for 
holiday rental 

 

15 touring pitches with hook up points 
 

For further details please contact Jennifer  
Sedgwick on 015242 61361 or visit our 

website www.gallaberfarm.co.uk 
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WHAT DID YOU DO IN THE ARMISTICE? 

The Centenary of the Armistice marking the end of the First World 

War is on Sunday, 11
th

 November 2018.  It is a historic occasion.  

Burton in Lonsdale will commemorate and celebrate the end of 

the war, remembering its legacy, and the many millions who were 

killed, came home dreadfully wounded or were otherwise affected 

by it, through a series of coordinated and unmissable events.  

Come and join in: some of it will make you cry; some of it will make you smile; some of it will 

make you thoughtful; some of it just has to be done.  Note the information below and keep 

your eyes open for more details. 

 

 
 

Tuesday 6 November – 

evening 
Showing in the Village Hall, the film THE WIPERS TIMES. Based on 

the play by Ian Hislop and Nick Newman, it tells the often hilari-

ous story of the satirical newspaper established by remarkable 

soldiers who discovered an abandoned printing press in the front 

line. Refreshments. Tickets on the door. 
Saturday 10 November – 

morning 
BLACK BURTON V BRADFORD CITY - heritage football match be-

tween fictional teams comprising local celebrities (allegedly) on 

the recreation field.  Soup kitchen. Contemporary music.  Come 

and support the boys and girls… 
Saturday 10 November – 

afternoon 
COMMUNITY CONCERT in the Village Hall. Music, song, poetry, 

laughter and more – plus maybe a little sadness - exactly 100 

years after our predecessors held a concert in exactly the same 

place to celebrate peace.  How did people find out the war was 

over? Limited availability, booking essential – tickets available 

from the Village Shop at the end of October. 
Sunday 11 November 

10.50hrs 
The traditional REMEMBRANCE SERVICE and two-minute silence 

on the village green by the war memorial.  Wear your poppy with 

pride and remember those who fought and died.  There will be a 

suitable service inside our lovely parish church afterwards, with 

tea and biscuits to follow and throughout the afternoon. 
Sunday 11 November – 

afternoon (and possibly 

other times, to be advised) 

WW1 EXHIBITION in All Saints’ Church with many fascinating 

original artefacts, including items from the front, arresting dis-

plays, local information, including on the men from Burton who 

fought, as well as thought-provoking material for all ages. 
Sunday 11 November – 

evening 
Burton is participating in a nationwide event, ‘Battle’s Over’.  The 

last post heralds the LIGHTING OF THE BEACON on Castle Hill at 

19.00hrs precisely, one of hundreds of beacons simultaneously 

being lit all over the country.  The church bells will then ring out 

for peace. 
Sunday 11 November - 

evening 
HOT TRENCH STEW will be served in the Punchbowl from 

20.00hrs.  Limited availability, booking essential – vouchers from 

the pub available from late October.  At the same time, whether 

you’re having stew or not, join in a SING-SONG of contemporary 

tunes – songsheets will be available! 
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NORTH CRAVEN ACTION GROUP- AN UPDATE 

Updates for your copy of the Craven Directory. The online version is updated on compass hub. Google cra-

ven.compassehub.com, click on factsheets and guides and look for North Craven Directory 

In the paper copy the email addresses got separated. Hyphens and gaps got added, which need to be deleted. 

The online version is now corrected. 

So, in your copy: 
Index. Under Horticulture add 156 

Index Under Rounders 162 should be 163 

Index under dementia and health lines, add 224 and 225 
Line 29 phone now 07770801591 

Line 30 Dialling code is 015242 

Line 71 Pilates is every Thursday 
Line 78 Under phone numbers add the words ‘text only’ 

Line 85 Contact is now Liz Whitfield phone number now 61230 
Line 87 Fridays are now in the golf club 

Line 129, Group is for 11-18 yr olds 

Line 130 Group is for everyone not just elderly 
Line 148 Now available as home book delivery service 

Line 151 Delete website address 

Line 158 Meetings start at 7.30. Add mobile number 079395 51875 
Line 207 email now mbanks@craven-college.ac.uk 

AND ADD: 

 

At a recent meeting at the Golf Club many of the people listed in the directory heard from two speakers 

from Skipton about a new programme of community connectors and also Katy from Exclusively inclu-

sive group. Both of these are addressing loneliness and dementia and other disabilities helping to include 

everybody in social events. More details later. 

Line number 224 225 

Name of Group Craven Mental Health & Wellbeing 

Forum 
Peer Talk 

Aim of group A cross sector membership forum which 

exists to inform, liaise, voice, network 

and facilitate on matters of mental 

health and wellbeing that affect people 

who live and work in Craven 

Peer support for those 

living with depression 

Regular meet- 
ing places and times (if ap- 

plicable) 

BelleVue Mills, Skipton Tuesday at the Folly Settle 

Times 4 times a year 7:30-9:30pm 

Contact Person Alex Merrett Liz Whitfields 

Phone number 07388 697699 07908 493880 

Email info@cravenmhwf.org.uk admin@peertalk.org.uk 

Website www.cravenmhwf.org.uk www.peertalk.org.uk 

Aimed at anyone with a particular interest in 

mental health & wellbeing in the Craven 

area 

Adults 

  SKI SET 
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GARDEN WITH GUNTHER 

“What a man needs in gardening is a cast iron back 

with a hinge in it” 

(Charles Dudley Warner 1829-1900).  118 years 

later, it still applies. 

 

A huge push by the Pals (plus some kind helpers, you know who you are) to get the or-

chard area ready for grass seeding was made over three evenings in early September.  

One particular weed “Butterbur” seemed to be laughing at us, the more we dug and at-

tacked it, the more it seemed to flourish but at last all was ready.  A day of light rain fol-

lowed the grass sowing which gave it a perfect start.  We hope to get damson trees 

planted this autumn also the donation of a cherry tree has been promised.  At the time of 

writing the orchard has started greening up....watch this space. 

Once again David Thornber, our horticultural hero, gives advice on what we should be 

doing in October/November. 

OCTOBER - 

Lift dahlia tubers to store dry over the winter months.  Remove bulbs and dying back foli-

age prior to storing them. 

If summer containers are past their best, re-plant them with fresh winter bedding.  Also 

this is a good month to start planting spring bulbs such as daffodils and tulips. 

Now is a good time to move and re-position shrubs and small trees.  Also to clear up fallen 

leaves from roses to prevent fungal disease such as blackspot over-wintering. 

After weeding and tidying the borders, mulch with bark chips or well rotted compost to 

insulate plant roots for winter and keep weed growth in check. 

Divide congested clumps of rhubarb by digging up and splitting into several pieces with a 

spade and re-plant the healthiest crowns. 

Wrap grease bands around the trunks of apple trees to trap winter moth females whose 

caterpillars can shred the spring blossom. 

If your greenhouse is fairly empty, now is a good time to clean and sterilise it with disin-

fectant.  Also clear away fallen leaves from the lawn to allow maximum light to the grass. 

Keep it looking neat and tidy by continuing to trim the edges. 

NOVEMBER- 

Early this month you can continue to plant spring flowering bulbs for a great start to next 

year’s display. 

Place orders for bare root roses now as they can be planted any time from how until 

March.  Also you can prune pear and apple trees this month and any time before mid-

February. 

Tidy up fallen leaves and debris that can provide a hiding place for slugs and snails and 

also remove any of this material from ponds. 

Empty and clean out water butts and do not allow them to be full of rainwater as a hard 

winter frost can expand the water resulting possibly in the container cracking and leaking.  
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Also disconnect hosepipes and put away. 

Protect any slightly tender plants growing in an exposed location with some horticultural 

fleece if frosts are in the forecast. 

Cut down canes of autumn fruiting raspberries right back to ground level.  Clean your lawn 

mower before putting it away for winter and if it is a petrol machine, drain off the fuel. 

 

HAPPY GARDENING – GUNTHER 

Community Led Housing project 

We know that the high price of housing in our area means that many 

young people have to leave the village in order to find an affordable 

place to live. If we are to keep Burton alive as a vibrant community we need 

to attract and retain young people by providing houses they can afford 

to buy or rent. 

A public meeting was held on 14 August to consider how the Richard Thornton School site 

could be used to meet this need. It was very well attended, with about 80 villagers present. 

At the end of the meeting a unanimous show of hands was in favour of a project to provide 

affordable housing for the long-term benefit of the village.  

One of the speakers, Emily Grogan, the Rural Housing Enabler for Craven District, explained 

that there are various options for accessing funds so we should not worry about how it can 

be financed. These sources require us to conduct a housing needs survey in the early phase 

of the project as part of an application for funding. 

Architect James Newton talked about other Community Led Housing schemes he is helping 

and he showed some initial design ideas of what we could achieve. 

It is vital to get as complete a picture as possible of the village's thoughts as to how this pro-

ject should proceed. We have therefore prepared a Housing Needs Survey questionnaire, 

which is included in this month’s Burtonian. It should be completed by anyone looking for 

housing, who wants to help run the project or even has an objection to the whole idea. You 

do not need to live in the village. We also need responses from people who do not live here 

at present, but want to live in Burton. If you know anyone like that, please ask them to con-

tact ianrt2003@hotmail.com .  

Completed questionnaires can be handed in at Burton Shop 

LATE NEWS – on 20 September the site was put back on the market with the comment “Of 

interest to Builders and Developers”. This is our opportunity to influence what happens to 

the site rather than wait to see what a commercial developer chooses to do with it. If you 

are willing to help organise the project, please come to a meeting in the sports pavilion on 

18 October 2018 at 7:30pm.  

Thanks , Ian Thompson and Ian MacDonald 

“A man walked into the doctor’s. He said, ‘I’ve hurt my arm in several places.’ The doctor 

said, ‘Well don’t go there any more.'” – Tommy Cooper  
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Rachel & Ali @ THE BARBER SHOPRachel & Ali @ THE BARBER SHOPRachel & Ali @ THE BARBER SHOPRachel & Ali @ THE BARBER SHOP    
3 Station Road, High Bentham3 Station Road, High Bentham3 Station Road, High Bentham3 Station Road, High Bentham    

Monday 9.00 till 5.00 

Tuesday 9.00 till 5.00 

Wednesday 9.00 till 5.00.  

Thursday* 9.00 till 12.00  

 & 4.30 till 9.00pm 

Friday 9.00 till 5.00 

Saturday 8.30 till 12.00 

*Appointments available Thursday mornings 

 

Alison Rachel 

07761 72574407761 72574407761 72574407761 725744    07851 46443307851 46443307851 46443307851 464433  

BRAND NEW HEATED KENNELS 

HEATED CATTERY 
- ALL IN A LOVELY COUNTRY SETTING 

COMPLETELY REFURBISHED SHOP 

SELLING ALL PET FOOD & ANIMAL SUPPLIES 

DROP IN, OR TELEPHONE RACHEL OR CHRIS 

NOW UNDER NEW OWNERSHIP! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

07759680938 

07759680943 

 

Low Bentham 

015242 62038 

MARK WATSON 
HOME & GARDEN MAINTENANCE 
 

Digging, fencing, hedge trimming, mowing, 

paving, planting, power washing, rockeries, 

rotavating, seeding, spraying, strimming, 

turfing, 
 

Demolition, dry lining (plaster boarding), 

insulating lofts, pointing, rendering, 
 

No job too small, reasonable rates, 

estimates given. 

J. LAWSON 
 
 

 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR 
    

14 MANOR CLOSE  07786 222566 

BURTON IN LONSDALE 015242 62916 

LA6 3NE 
 

 jlawsonelectrical@gmail.com  
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North Yorkshire Now 
The newsletter for North Yorkshire residents 

The email from NYCC has changed format and you need to go to the website to get the 

full information.   GoTo   www.northyorks.gov.uk/e-newsletter  

However, here are the headlines to whet your appetite. 

You can also follow the council on Twitter and Facebook. 

SEPTEMBER 2018 

We and City of York Council are to receive £1m from the Home Office for innovative work 

to divert young people from gang crime and sexual exploitation. 

Our Stronger Communities team, which supports communities in delivering services, is 

encouraging more groups to take advantage of its funding opportunities. 

County councillors are meeting local MPs over a six-week period to work through some of 

the challenges facing North Yorkshire. 

Shortlisted nominees for our annual Community Awards to recognise volunteers have 

been announced. 

Art has been bringing young people together across the county to explore identity and 

diversity. 

Ten thousand street lights have been replaced by more efficient LED lanterns as part of 

our three-year upgrade. 

Young people in North Yorkshire receiving exam results this summer have had plenty to 

celebrate. 

We are seeking views on the best use of available investment in dementia support ser-

vices. 

We're advising teenagers to have a simple vaccination to guard against meningitis. 

Our Life with Pyreneans  

My wife and I live in Burton in Lonsdale and have just published a book entitled Our Life 

with Pyreneans.  We have lived with 5 Pyrenean Mountain Dogs and a Golden Retriever 

over the last 40 years. 

Our story is full of wonderful times, tragedy, humour and much more. 

This hardback book illustrated in colour, is priced at £12.99 and is available from The Pyre-

nean Mountain Dog Club of Gt Britain shop at http://shop.pmdcofgb.co.uk  The Club will 

receive a donation of £5.00 on each book sold.  Enquiries and orders to Sandra Gib-

son.Baines Lodge,Haverthwaite, Ulverston.Cumbria.LA12 8PF 

JOHN & NORMA AGAR 

“I worry about ridiculous things, you know, how does a guy who drives a snowplough get 

to work in the morning… that can keep me awake for days.” – Billy Connolly  



 18 

 

Concert & 
Cakes is back 

 
 

.. for the 2018/19 season on 20
th

 October at 2.30pm in All Saints Church with the Vassallo 

String Quintet performing Dvorak’s String Quintet No 2 in G major, Op 77 and Boccherini’s 

String Quintet in C major, G349. 

The string instrument that turns a quartet into a quintet varies with each composer or 

work; Mozart added a viola, Schubert, a cello. Most string quintets feature one or the 

other. Dvořák chose the double bass, selecting an instrument we have only heard once 

before at Concert&Cakes. The breadth and range of sound is notable in this lush quintet 

producing a rich and beautiful sound. 

For more information, to go on the mailing list, or to help on the day, 

email concertandcakes@outlook.com 

We look forward to seeing you there. 

Settle Photographic Group 

October’s Meetings are FREE to visitors.  Come and see whether SPG is for you! 

Monday 1 October 2018 19.30 Townhead Court, Settle 

An Evening with the YPU President 

Exactly what it says an evening with Alan Stopher, the current President of the YPU. 

Monday 15 October 2018 19.30 Townhead Court, Settle 

A look at the 2018 YPU Exhibition 

A chance to see some of the pictures which were selected for this year’s YPU exhibition. 

Gallery: ‘Photos in the style of . . .’  

Thursday 18 October 

Visit - Grass Wood 

10.30 Grass Wood near Grassington 

Grass Wood is an area of mixed woodland offering scope for a variety of nature pictures.  

There might even be some autumn colours!  

Monday 5 November 2018 19.30 Townhead Court, Settle 

Life – A talk by Dave Mason 

Dave visited us in November 2017 when he gave us an excellent evening talking about his 

street photography.  What will his approach to ‘Life’ be? 

Monday 19 November 2018 19.30 Townhead Court, Settle 

Print Competition 

Another chance to show off your best pictures and printing skills. 

Wednesday 21 November 2018  

Visit – Linton (near Grassington) 

10.30 To be arranged 

Linton is a delightful Dales village and a good place for photography.  Possible subjects 

include the church, the falls on the Wharfe, and the village with its attractive bridge. 

Look at our website for further details: www.settlephotos.org 
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B&W Funerals  
 

James G Macdonald 
 

24 Hour Service    Private Chapel of Rest 

 

  

 

  

 

 
  

Ingleton, Burton, Bentham, Austwick, 

Clapham, Settle, Wray, Hornby, Caton, 

Kirkby Lonsdale  
 

& all the surrounding areas 
 

We offer our own Funeral Plans on request  
  

39 Main Street, Ingleton, Carnforth  

LA6 3EH 

Office Tel: 015242 41293 

Tel: 015242 61370Mobile: 07758002260 

Established 1920 

T. COWGILL 

& SONS 
 

 

Plumbing & Heating 

Engineers 

Station Rd, Bentham Tel:61294 

 

Tai chi 

Qigong 
 

 
 

 

Use the mind – free the body 

 

Low Bentham, Victoria Hall 

Mondays 6.15-7.45pm 

 

Clapham Village Hall 

Thursdays 9-10.30am 

 

One-to-one tuition 

 

NO PREVIOUS EXPERIENCE 

REQUIRED 

ALL WELCOME TO JOIN AT ANY 

TIME 

 

taichiqigongteacher@gmail.com 
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Craven District Council – Your Money, Your Say! – Budget Consultation 2019/20 

The Council has begun the process of setting its revenue budget for the 2019/20 financial 

year, and we have now launched our budget consultation.  

With continued reductions in Government funding, the Council faces significant chal-

lenges in balancing its budget.  We want to know what you think of the services we pro-

vide and how we should spend your money. Your views and opinions are important to us. 

Relevant information/links to our Budget Consultation Document/Survey can be found 

at http://www.cravendc.gov.uk/yourmoneyyoursay    

However, you can also access our online survey directly via this link 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/yourmoneyyoursay  if you’d prefer to do so 

The consultation will close on Sunday 14
th

 October 2018, so please respond by this date. 

Should you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact us 

via budget@cravendc.gov.uk or telephone 01756 700600. 

Chloe Green, Craven District Council 

BURTON IN LONSDALE FILM NIGHTS 
 

The new season of films at the village hall  got underway with a showing of  The Post, on 

11 September. There are another 4 films scheduled, the next one being EDIE, on 2 Octo-

ber, a heart warming story of unlikely achievement against all the odds.  A separate flyer is 

enclosed with this issue of the Burtonian giving details of the remaining films in the sea-

son, as a convenient reminder of what’s on! 

Rural Cinema is a growing initiative in the North West, particularly in the Eden Valley and is 

now finding its way to North Lancashire and South Cumbria with gathering momentum.  It 

seems a long way to the cinema in Lancaster or Kendal on cold, dark winter nights, so 

please do support  it. 

Entry is £5 on the night, with doors opening at 7pm for a 7.30pm start. 

Refreshments provided by the village shop are for sale throughout the evening. 
 

Film Night Committee 

Village Hall Panto 
 

Dec 8th 6.30pm  
Tickets £8 Children under 5 free.  

Family ticket for 2 adults and 2 children  £28 

On  sale from November 24th from Burton in Lonsdale Shop  

 

Ruth Gill 62014  
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Settle Photographic Group’s 10
th

 Anniversary Celebratory Exhibition 

Settle Photographic Group’s Tenth Anniversary exhibition was a 

great success with more than 350 people visiting Clapham Village 

Hall over the August Bank Holiday weekend.  Visitors come from far 

and wide and some visit year after year as they enjoy it so much. 

The four Chairs, past and present, opened the evening by giving a 

short explanation of things they had discovered about photography 

through the group and now members have a challenge to create 

pictures using a new technique before next year’s exhibition. 

There was a good crowd of both members and friends at the opening evening - a chance 

to admire the images, socialise and enjoy a piece of the delicious cake which Sue Best had 

made for the occasion..           Visitors have the chance to vote for their favourite photo-

graph.  The three most popular were: Le Roi des Pecheurs 

by David Crutchley,  Heading North John Cooper-Smith and 

Winter Steam at Dentdale by Rod Smith 

Everyone was thoroughly impressed by what they saw – 

many leaving comments on how good the exhibition was. 

Gill Pinkerton 

Look at our website for further details: 

www.settlephotos.org 

Bentham Film Group 

'The Guernsey Literary and Potato Peel Pie Society' (Cert 12) is the fascinating title of the 

film we will be showing at 8pm on Friday October 5
th 

  in Bentham Town Hall. 

This is a 2018 historical romantic drama directed by Mike Newell and based on the novel by 

Mary Ann Shaffer and Annie Barrows.  

Set in 1946, the plot follows a London-based writer, Juliet (played by Lily James), who re-

ceives a letter from a mysterious literary club started in Nazi-occupied Germany. Intrigued, 

she decides to visit the island, where the secrets from the members' wartime past begin to 

unfold. 

As usual, the film starts at 8pm and tickets cost £5 on the door. 

 There will be a raffle and refreshments in the interval. The Film Group wishes to thank local 

businesses for donating the raffle prizes. 

Stella Hall 
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    APSV VEHICLE REMARKETING 

                            based at Thornton Station Yard, Ingleton, LA6 3ETbased at Thornton Station Yard, Ingleton, LA6 3ETbased at Thornton Station Yard, Ingleton, LA6 3ETbased at Thornton Station Yard, Ingleton, LA6 3ET 

Bed & Breakfast 

Burton-in-Lonsdale 

En-suite Double or 

Twin Rooms 
 

Peaceful location 
 

Tel:-  015242 64897 

or  07803-129067 

Please do patronise our  

advertisers, they keep the 

magazine going.   

And if you know of anybody 

who might like to advertise 

in the Burtonian, please get 

in touch. 
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Craven and the First World War Project 

WW1 exhibition at Skipton Town Hall 

A new exhibition to coincide with the centenary of the Armistice exploring the impact of the 

First World War on the people of Craven will open at Skipton Town Hall at the end of Octo-

ber.  The exhibition will draw upon much of the research carried out for the annual exhibi-

tions at The Museum of North Craven Life (The Folly) which have followed every year of the 

war since the start of the centenary commemorations in 2014, as well as new research car-

ried out into life in Skipton and surrounding villages. 

The exhibition will open on 26 October and run through to 24 November (see overleaf for 

more details). Meanwhile, visitors to The Folly can explore the final year of the war and the 

impact on North Craven at the ‘1918: The Long Last Mile’ exhibition which runs through 

until 22 December. 

Western Front 2019 trip 

The Western Front Association with Bibby's of Ingleton are planning a 2019 battlefields tour 

during April or May next year. The basis of the tour is to find as many of the remaining Ben-

tham men that the group failed to find on their visit in 2017. Of the major sites that will be 

visited are Tyne Cot, Menin Gate, Thiepval, Vimy, Loos and quite a few of small rarely visited 

cemeteries. 

Anyone interested can email Allan Hartley at HartleyAlmal@aol.com or on 015242 61173. 

 ‘1918: The Long Last Mile’ exhibition 

until 22 Dec, 1-4pm every day - The Folly, Settle 

The final year of WW1 took the greatest toll of lives among the men of North Craven and in 

this, the next in our series of commemorative exhibitions, we look at their stories, the part 

played by the newly formed RAF, the development of motor transport and how life was for 

those at home. 

Admission: Adults £2. 16 and under: FREE 

‘Women, Work, War: Women in WW1’ talk 

Fri 5 Oct, 7.30pm - The Folly, Settle 

A talk by local author, Robert Bullock, as part of The Folly’s ‘1918: The Long Last Mile’ exhibi-

tion. 

Admission (in advance): £7. Call 01729 822893 to book. 

‘Dick, Kerr Ladies football team’ talk 

Tues 9 Oct, 7.30pm - Burton in Lonsdale village hall 

Author Gail Newsham will give a talk on the Dick, Kerr Ladies football team, formed by muni-

tions workers in Preston in 1917. In a year when we mark 100 years since the end of WW1 

and the Representation of the People Act (as well as the World Cup of course!), Gail’s talk 

will appeal to history buffs, those interested in WW1, suffragettes, soccer enthusiasts of 

both sexes – and those who simply like a good story, particularly if it has a theme of over-

coming prejudice. 

Tickets: £4 on the door (subject to availability) or £3.50 in advance from Burton Village Shop 

– on sale from late Sept. 
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'Women of Aktion’ play 

Sat 20 Oct, 7pm- Skipton Town Hall 

In this imagined piece, Bent Architect expertly weave newly unearthed 

verbatim histories of the women of Kiel with the radical force of Joan Littlewood, to hear 

those voices resound afresh, to reveal a new, hitherto barely considered truth about a war 

which engulfed the world, which was brought to an end when ordinary people rejected con-

flict in favour of peace. 

Tickets: £10 / £8 (under 18s). Available online here, by phone 

on 01756 792809 or at Skipton Tourist Information office. 

‘WW1: Craven at War’ exhibition 

26 Oct – 24 Nov, 10-4pm Mon - Sat - Skipton Town Hall 

The exhibition will follow the fortunes of the men and women of Craven through every year 

of the War, exploring what life like was like 100 years ago for those fighting abroad and 

those left behind. Free 

‘Swords into Ploughshares’ concert 

Sat 3 Nov, 7.30pm - Christ Church, Skipton 

KVU singers perform a concert to mark the centenary of the end of 

WW1 and to celebrate those who have worked for peace across the 

world. Call 01535 653009. 

Bentham WW1 display 

Sat 3 Nov, 10am-5pm & Sun 4 Nov, 12-5pm - Lower Town Hall 

A WW1 display comprising of memorabilia from Benthamers with photographs, artefacts 

and articles linked to that era, including details of the many conscientious objectors from 

Bentham. Free admission and light refreshments available. 

Theodore Bayley Hardy talk 

Sat 3 Nov, 3.30pm - Bentham Parish Church 

A talk by David Raw based on his new book about Theodore Bayley Hardy V.C,. D.S.O.,M.C., 

the most decorated non-combatant during WW1 from Bentham. Free 

‘Tunstill’s men’ re-enactment 

Sat 3 Nov, 10am – 4pm - outside Skipton Town Hall 

Staff and students from The Skipton Academy will re-enact scenes from their acclaimed pro-

duction of Tunstill’s Men. 

‘Skipton War Memorial’ talk 

Tues 6 Nov, 2pm - Skipton Library 

A talk by local historian Ella Hatfield and conservation expert Sue Wrathmell about some of 

the Skipton memorials and the town in 1914– 1922. Tickets £2. Call 01609 534548 or e-mail 

skipton.library@northyorks.gov.uk to book. 
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‘Find your FWW ancestor’ IT sessions 

Wed 7 Nov, 10am - Skipton Library 

Get help to find information about your ancestor from the First World War. Free, but book-

ing required. Call 01609 534548 or e-mail skipton.library@northyorks.gov.uk 

‘Battle of Ancre film’ live orchestral screening—Fri 9 Nov, 7.30pm - Skipton Town Hall 

Skipton Camerata will perform Laura Rossi's award winning score to ‘The Battle of the An-

cre,’ alongside a screening of the film. Tickets available from www.skiptoncamerata.com 

Bentham memorial plaque service-  Sat 10 Nov, 2pm - Bentham Parish Church 

A special service at Bentham Parish Church marking the installation of a new war memorial 

plaque. 

Burton-in-Lonsdale Armistice events—Tues 6 Nov, Sat 10 Nov and Sun 11 Nov—Across Bur-

ton 

A series of events will take place in the village, including a film screening of the ‘The Wipers 

Times’ (Tues), a commemorative soccer match on the recreation ground and concert featur-

ing songs, poetry and prose (Sat). On Sunday, a remembrance service will be held on the 

village green and church, where there will also be an exhibition featuring memorabilia from 

the period. At 7pm, the beacon will be lit on Castle Hill, followed 

by a meal and sing-song in the pub. More details to follow. 

'Anaesthesia' Big Read event 

Tues 13 Nov, 2pm - Bentham Library 

Bentham based author Adrian Horn discusses his first novel Anaesthesia, a love story set 

against the background of drug addiction in the First World War with Bentham Library Read-

ing Group. Everyone welcome. 

GALA CONCERT 
Organised by Lune Valley Refugee s 

 With 

BIBI HEAL  
International Soprano 

‘Song, Opera & all that Jazz’ 

 

 
Kindly hosted by 

St Margaret’s Church Hornby 

Sunday 14th October 6.0pm 

 

An evening of fun & joy on behalf of 

the resettlement of a Syrian Refugee Family in our Location 

There will be a retiring collection for donations to this cause. 
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All Saints’ Church News 
 

Sunday Services in October and November  

 

October 7th 8 am (Holy Communion) and 11 am (Harvest Festival) 

October 14th 11 am (Holy Communion) 6.30 pm Churches together in Ingle-

ton 

October 21th 8 am (Holy Communion), 11 am (Morning Worship) 

October 28th 11 am (Holy Communion) 

November 4th 8 am (Holy Communion) and 11 am (Morning Prayer) 

November 11th 10.50 am Village Service of Remembrance  

November 18th 8 am (Holy Communion) and 11 am (Morning Worship) 

November 25th 11 am Palm Sunday (Holy Communion) 

 

Other Services and Events in October and November 

Advent Fair 24 November in Burton Village Hall; 10.30 – 12 noon 

Stay and Play, our group for pre-school children (with parent or guardian) meets on Thurs-

days in the Church Room from 10 am until about 12 noon. There will be a half-term break 

on 25
th

 October and 1
st

 November; the group will break up for Christmas after the meeting 

on 13
th

 December, but will have a Christmas party on 20
th

 December. New families are al-

ways very welcome. There are toys and other things to entertain the children and tea, cof-

fee and chat for the adults. For further information e-mail the churchwardens on all-

saintscw@gmail.com 

 

Each Friday morning we normally meet at 10 am in the Church Vestry for a short simple 

time of Prayers for the Parish. Do feel free to join us for about 30 minutes.  

 

Heritage Open Days at All Saints Once again the tower was open and a display of items 

linked to our church history was on display.  Thank you to all who helped and who attended.  

It was lovely to see so many from the community. 

 

Harvest Festival We look forward to our Harvest Festival on Sunday 7
th

 October.  All are 

welcome to the service at 11 am, and/or the lunch at 12 noon.  Items donated for the Har-

vest and the cash collection at the service are donated to St John’s Hospice. 

 

Remembrance Sunday The church will be open until 7 pm. Drinks and light refreshments 

available throughout the day, 

 

Best wishes 

Catherine and Christine, Church Wardens at All Saints 

“I have kleptomania. But when it gets bad, I take something for it.” – Ken Dodd  
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And from Vicar Denis ... 

It was the Village Cricket match. I ran in to bowl. The ball pitched, moved off the seam, 

clipped the outside edge of the bat and was safely caught by the wicketkeeper. 

Well that was how it was supposed to happen. In reality the batsman swung the bat 

and the ball disappeared into the trees. Somewhat surprised I tried again (once the ball 

was found!). Unfortunately exactly the same happened again. I couldn’t understand it. I 

looked the part. I was in immaculate cricket whites and I had once bowled for Lancas-

ter. Inside of me I felt the same as I had done then. The inside of me was clearly a differ-

ent age to the outside of me! It was worse when fielding. Getting off the ground after 

stopping the ball seemed to take an age. I reflected that it was an age since I had last 

played-upward of 20 years. 
 

However, although growing old has its issues it’s usually better than not growing old. In 

a few weeks we will be involved in Remembrance services, especially significant in this 

the 100
th

 year since the end of the First World War. Part of the service will include the 

lines from Binyon’s poem ‘For the Fallen’-   

 

“They shall not grow old, as we that are left grow old:  

Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn. 

At the going down of the sun and in the morning, 

 We will remember them”.   

 

Could I ask that you support the various activities that will be taking place in the village 

in the days around the Remembrance Weekend? That we do remember those that age 

will not weary and their compatriots who did survive conflicts but remain in need of aid 

for the injuries they sustained.   
 

In this context we should not resent growing old for some were denied that privilege 

but to see that the measure of a life is not its duration but its donation. 
 

For those that age does weary these are the words of God as recorded by the prophet 

Isaiah “Listen to me….even to your old age, I will be the same, and I will bear you up 

when you turn grey. I have made you and I will carry you, I will sustain you and deliver 

you”. 
 

Last thought perhaps I could be an umpire next year!  

Book Fair 

Clapham Village Hall, Sunday 21 October, 10.00am – 4.00pm. A wide range of second-hand, 

out of-print and antiquarian books for sale, also classical CDs – ring Pete Fry (015395 

35125) for further details. 

Edward Huddleston 
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At All Saints is back!! 

Come and join us every Thursday at All Saints 

Church  

From 10am to 12 am  

Fun during term time for pre-school children 

and their parents or carers 

All welcome! 

This cutting was sent in anonymously to the Burtonian. 

The caption says "Burton-in-Lonsdale Football Club's team who went down 6-0 to Caton United 

Reserves in a Fisher-Datsun North Lancashire League fixture at Caton on Saturday. 

And the paper is dated 16.12.1983 

But who are they?  And will they play on the 10th November? 
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Ashfield House Dental 

Practice 
Mark Jonathan White BMSc (hons), BDS 

(hons) 
    

A warm welcome awaits you.A warm welcome awaits you.A warm welcome awaits you.A warm welcome awaits you.    

    

Call in and ask us for more 

information about:  Family dentistry, 

Orthodontics, Replacement of 

Missing teeth, Dental Implants, 

Cosmetic Dentistry, Tooth 

whitening, Orthopaedic jaw and bite 

problems. 
  

Opening Hours: 
Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday: 9am to 5pm 

Thursday (late night opening): 5:30pm to 

9:30pm 
 

66 Main Street, High Bentham 

Tel: 015242 64813 

 300024 

 

 

 

 

 

All aspects of plumbing and 

heating undertaken 

 

Boiler service and breakdown 

 

Radiators supplied and fitted 

 

Full bathroom installations 

 

No job too small 

 

For a free no obligation 

quote call Paul 

 

07748 985 478 

015242 41416 

H O W A R D - J A M E S  

L A N D S C A P E S  

GARDEN MAINTENANCE - LANDSCAPES - GARDEN DESIGN 

BASED IN BENTHAM, NORTH YORKSHIRE 
ORDER YOUR SPRING AND SUMMER HANGING BASKETS 

CALL: 07763958086 
EMAIL: hello@howardjameslandscapes.co.uk 

BROWSE: howardjameslandscapes.co.uk 
FOLLOW: @hj_landscapes 

LIKE: @howardjameslandscapes 
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Starting 8th October 2018 

 

BENTHAM SURGERY 

There will be two Saturday morning clinics between 9.00am and 12.00 noon on 27th 

October and 17th November.  No appointment necessary, just turn up and check in at 

reception. 

 

There will also be evening clinics at Bentham in October.  Ask reception for details.  By 

appointment only. 

 

INGLETON SURGERY 

Mondays, Tuesdays and Thursdays from 8th October for 4 weeks.  10.00am to 12.00 No 

appointment necessary.  Just turn up and check in at reception. 

 

Following instructions from NHS England we will be offering two types of flu vacci-

nation this year. This is the first time that we have had to do this and it is out of our 

control. 

It is advised that everyone over the age of 65years has the ajuvant trivalent flu vac-

cination 

AND 

Anyone under 65years old and suffers from any of the conditions listed below will 

receive the quadrivalent vaccine 

 

Heart Disease     Diabetes 

COPD      Chronic Kidney Disease 

Asthma (on daily treatment)   Chronic liver Disease 

Obesity      Plus Pregnant Women 

 Plus at risk children and all children born between 1/9/2014 and 31/8/2016 

 

If you are unsure whether you are entitled to have a flu vaccination please phone the sur-

gery on Bentham 015242 61202 

 
If you miss your vaccination please inform reception.  

You can have your vaccination any time over the winter  

period but the sooner the better. 
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  REVISED BUS TIMETABLE during the bridge works in Lancaster.  This is scheduled to be in 

  operation until the end of July but do check the website below if in doubt 

     Service 80  81   
          

 Lancaster Bus Station 10:08 12:08 14:08 17:15   

 Hornby Wenning Stores 10:41 12:41 14:41 17:51   

 Bentham Con. Club 11:02 13:02 15:02 18:02   

 Burton High Street 11:11 13:11 15:11 18:21   

 Ingleton Comm Centre 11:21 13:21 15:21 18:31   

       not Sat   
           

 Ingleton Comm Centre 06:55 09:00 11:25 13:25   

 Burton High Street 07:04 09:09 11:34 13:34   

 Bentham Con. Club 07:13 09:18 11:43 13:43   

 Hornby Institute 07:32 09:37 12:02 14:02   

 Lancaster Bus Station 08:20 10:15 12:40 14:40   
           

  Monday to Saturday (excluding public holidays)   
          

 see the full timetable at:    https://bustimes.org/services/80-lancaster-ingleton 

  Also see the article on page 25 about the Taxi Bus  

Llanddulas Choir visits Kirkby Lonsdale 

Wow! What An Evening! 

On Saturday 22nd September St Mary's Parish Church in Kirkby Lonsdale was the beautiful 

venue for a very special occasion.  The Rotary Club of Lunesdale hosted a visit of the Lland-

dulas Choir from Colwyn Bay conducted and accompanied by their Musical Director Eirlys 

Dwyryd. The concert was a complete sell-out with every possible seat taken. The pro-

gramme was well balanced with something for everyone and a selection of well known and 

much loved songs. The audience sat enthralled throughout both halves of the performance. 

Favourites e.g. You raise Me up, Autumn Leaves, The Merry Widow Waltz and the Saints Go 

Marching In, is just a few songs from the first half. After the interval we were treated to, 

naming just some of the songs, A delightful Welsh Medley, Myfanwwy, Stenka Rasin, Dream 

a Little Dream and an emotional rendering of How Great Thou Art. The audience showed its 

appreciation after each song on the programme with enthusiastic applause. There can be no 

doubt that everyone enjoyed the performance and the choir's visit was a huge success. I 

would like to take this opportunity on behalf of the Club President Hugh Sweeney and all 

the club members to thank the generous sponsors of the concert The Orange Tree and Free 

House Kirkby Lonsdale, The Royal Barn Kirkby Lonsdale, Booths and The National Westmin-

ster Bank. Above all we wish to say a most sincere thank you to the 300 plus people who 

attended. Rotary Club members are always grateful for the loyal support it is given from the 

local community.  

I am delighted to announce that the concert raised in excess of £2,500. The proceeds will be 

donated to deserving local charities.  

Lilian Barton 
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 Open 

 Wednesday & Thursday : 5pm—11pm 

 Friday : 4pm - 11pm 

 Saturday & Sunday : 12noon - 11pm 

 Food Served 

 Wednesday & Thursday : 5:30pm—8pm 

 Friday : 5:30pm - 8:30pm 

 Saturday : 12noon - 2pm  

 & 5:30 - 8:30pm 

  Good Food / Real Ale Sunday Lunch : 1pm - 6pm 

  Beer Garden, All Welcome 

Traditional Sunday Roast is back from 1pm-6pm 

Coming very soon – Steak  & Fish Nights ! 

9 Low Street, Burton-In-Lonsdale, LA6 3LF 

www.punch-bowl.co.uk                              015242 61298 

USE YOUR USE YOUR USE YOUR USE YOUR     
POST OFFICEPOST OFFICEPOST OFFICEPOST OFFICE    

    

Burton Community Shop 
High Street 

 

Five mornings a weekFive mornings a weekFive mornings a weekFive mornings a week    
9am to 1pm9am to 1pm9am to 1pm9am to 1pm    

(No afternoon service)(No afternoon service)(No afternoon service)(No afternoon service)    
 

Visit Carolyn or Julie or June and 
discuss your requirements 

or ring 63397633976339763397 for information 
    

YOUR Post Office provides:YOUR Post Office provides:YOUR Post Office provides:YOUR Post Office provides:    
    

• FREE payment of utility, council tax 
and other bills with instant receipt 

 

• Draw cash from ALLALLALLALL high street 
bank & building society accounts  

 

• Buy & sell foreign currency and 
travel insurance at competitive 
rates 


